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Louisiana Tourism Development Commission and 
Louisiana Tourism Promotion District 
Board of Directors Joint Meetings

August 23, 2016

Shreveport-Hilton Convention Center
104 Market Street

Shreveport, LA  71101

In Attendance:

LTDC

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser

Diane D’Amico, LA Hotel/Motel Assn.

Alice Scarborough, LA Attractions Assn.

Janice DeLerno, Bed and Breakfast Assn.

Mary Ann Nowlin

Allison Clarke, (Designee) Sec. of State’s Office

Alana Cooper, Chairperson

Brandy Evans, At Large

Linda Curtis Sparks, Historic Preservation

David Floyd, LA Assn. of Museums

Paul Arrigo, At Large

Ben Berthelot, At Large

Celeste Gomez, At Large

Alana Cooper, Chairperson of the LTDC Commission called the meeting to order at 4:06 p.m.
Shelley Johnson motioned to adopt the agenda and seconded by Brandy Evans. Motion passed unanimously.  

A quorum was present for the LTDC commission, but not the LTPD. Linda Curtis Sparks with LTDC motioned to accept the LTDC minutes, seconded by Alice Scarborough. Motion passed unanimously.  
Alana Cooper with the LTDC opened the floor for any public comments. There being no public comments it was closed.  
Kyle Edmiston – Assistant Secretary - Tourism
Thanked everyone for being at the joint commission meeting and attending the Lt. Governor’s Summit.  Kyle also thanked Shreveport-Bossier for hosting the event. Kyle talked about the devastation with the flooding we are experiencing in Louisiana and asked everyone to keep the victims in their thoughts and prayers and help them in any way they can.
In the previous meeting that day, Kyle shared with LACVB the budget from last FY16 into FY17. Legislators reduced the LOT budget from $29.4 million to $23.2 million, representing a reduction of $6.2 million. The reasoning is the REC is being more conservative and have not recognized any money from two bills that would generate revenue for LOT. HCR 8 gives LOT a one percent increase that had a fiscal note attached to it and HB 61 cleaning of one percent sales tax and had a fiscal note attached to it also.  If we are able to get these funds this year, we will go back to the Joint Committee on the Budget and adjust our budget with the approval of the LTPD. Kyle referred to the Goals and Objectives handout (attached) in each commission member’s folders and elaborated on each one of those goals. He mentioned everyone would have an opportunity to see the media campaign at the Lt. Governor’s Breakfast.  
We are separating out and creating two campaigns. One being a core campaign to address an older demographic (35-64), but also have a millennial campaign (24-39) to address the younger audience. We are putting together an Ambassador Program. We will also have an “Only in Louisiana” campaign to be shown at the breakfast to encourage third party content all of us can use.  
Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser
Thanked everyone for being there and asked everyone to talk about the good and bad things everyone likes and dislikes in the state so that he can do what’s best for Louisiana. Mr. Nungesser talked about the theme for Louisiana, “Pick your Passion,” and asked commission members for their input on any ideas both now and in the future on keeping or changing the logo and to help grow the tourism industry. The Lt. Governor talked about the importance of sharing ideas and places to visit in our state. Mr. Nungesser then described his experience of sitting on a panel with Michigan’s Lt. Governor and hearing how they credited the “Pure Michigan” campaign with a 30 percent increase in travel and did it through their ambassador program where they posted 500 photos daily, doubling their hits on the state’s website and allowing everyone to talk about their experience in turn making others want to visit Michigan. Mr. Nungesser said if we could do that in every corner of Louisiana it could increase our opportunity to go far beyond what we have to spend to entice more people to visit Louisiana. We are coming up with ideas to reward people who share their stories on our websites. We are a team and the Lt. Gov. would like to do what is right for everyone and consider all ideas to promote our great state. 
We are raising money in our Volunteer Louisiana program to help the flood victims affected by the flooding. Mr. Nungesser mentioned he raised $1 million on his trip to Shreveport for the flood victims and encouraged all to help in any way possible. We are working with charitable organizations through Volunteers Louisiana to help in the flooded areas of Louisiana.  
Historical Markers

Alana Cooper with the Louisiana Tourism Development Commission asked for a motion for the approval of the request for 12 Historical Markers. Many Ann Nowlin made the motion and Linda Curtis Sparks seconded. The motion carried and all markers were accepted and approved. 

Other Business

The Lt. Governor mentioned that money has been swept from our State Parks in the budget. The state is working with LSU to set up a Park and Tourism Foundation. They have met with Commissioner Jay Dardenne and have made a presentation regarding the opportunity. Mr. Dardenne liked the idea and will be taking this opportunity to the governor for his approval. We can add things like zip lines and many others attractions to draw people to the parks. The money can be used to benefit tourism for the visitor attractions and maintenance of the parks. Any feedback or ideas to move this in that direction would be welcomed. This would be a great opportunity to generate and do some great things for Louisiana.
Finally, Mr. Nungesser requested from members a list of infrastructure projects in and around their areas so he could put together a package to present the legislature as part of a Capital Outlay project for improvements in areas that may not get attention otherwise. 
Stacy Brown with Shreveport Bossier invited all to a reception at 5:30 p.m. at Sam’s Town. Looking forward to a great evening.

Adjournment
There being no other business Shelley Johnson made a motion to close the meeting and it was seconded by Brandi Evans. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 4:36 p.m.
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